
 

June 20, 2016 
 

The East Lampeter Township Board of Supervisors met on Monday, June 20, 2016, at 7:30 p.m. 
at the East Lampeter Township Office: 2250 Old Philadelphia Pike, Lancaster, PA 17602. The 
meeting was called to order by Mr. John Blowers, Chairman and was followed by the Pledge of 
Allegiance. In addition to Mr. Blowers, supervisors present were: Mr. Dave Buckwalter,  
Mr. Ethan Demme, Mr. Glenn Eberly and Mr. Corey Meyer.  Also present was  
Mr. Ralph Hutchison, Township Manager. 
 
The following persons signed in as being present in the audience: 
 
Anthony Frattaroli, 702 Quentin Road, Lebanon, PA, representing Triangle Car Wash 
Jim Martin, 2423 Lincoln Highway East, representing AMT 
John Esbenshade, 51 South Duke Street, Lancaster, PA, representing Stevens & Lee Griffin 
Dan Hill, 363 Greenview Drive, representing Highview Church of God 
Barry Fitzgerald Jr., 310 Laurel Oak Lane, representing H&F Tire/F3 Holdings 
Jeff Cutler, 67 Cambridge Village, Tax Collector 
Scott Shearer, PFM 
Rhonda Lord, Bond Counsel Forum 
 
Minutes of the June 6, 2016 Regular Meeting 
 
Chairman Blowers asked if there were any additions or corrections regarding the minutes of the 
June 6, 2016 regular meeting as prepared.  
 
A motion was made by Mr. Buckwalter to dispense with the reading of the minutes and approve 
the minutes as presented.  Mr. Demme seconded the motion and the motion was passed by a vote 
of three in favor and two abstaining (Mr. Eberly and Mr. Meyer were absent from the June 6th 
meeting.) 
 
Bills: 
 
Chairman Blowers indicated that bills to be paid from various funds in the amount of $374,162.51 
were presented for payment. Chairman Blowers discussed some of the larger items included in 
the amount was a payment in the amount of $128,017.82 to Pennsy Supply Inc. for 2016 paving 
projects. 
 
A motion was made by Mr. Meyer and seconded by Mr. Demme to approve the payment of the 
bills as listed in the amount of $374,162.51.  The motion was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 
Old Business 
 

a. Agreement re: Lafayette Fire Company Purchase of 2016 Squad Vehicle 
 
Mr. Hutchison stated that the Board previously reviewed and approved the purchase of the squad 
vehicle through the Township’s Fire Apparatus Funding Plan.  He explained that when 
equipment is purchased with a Township contribution and is then disposed of the Township is 



 

entitled to the contributed percentage of the profits.   He stated that the Township’s contribution 
rate is slightly less than sixty percent.  He stated that the Fire Company would like to have an 
agreement with the Township for official record. 
 
Mr. Meyer made a motion to approve the agreement for Lafayette Fire Company’s 2016 Ford 
F550 Squad Unit.  Mr. Demme seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 

b. Review of Bank Loan Borrowing New Money Options - PFM 
 
Mr. Scott Shearer, from PFM, gave a presentation to the Board on bank loan borrowing for new 
money options.  He reviewed the Township’s and Sewer Authority’s Debt Service and reviewed 
the refinancing of the 2011 Bonds approved at the June 6, 2016 Board meeting. He reviewed the 
options for borrowing new money including option #1 level for 21 years, option #2 wrap for 10 
years and option #3 modified wrap for 14 years.  He stated that it has a 2 year drawn down 
period after which no funds will be available and the interest rate resets every 5 years.    
Mr. Hutchison stated that he is confident that the Township budget can handle whichever option 
the Board decides on.  Mr. Shearer reviewed the financing timeline stating that the Board would 
have to adopt ordinances at the July 11, 2016 meeting for both the bond refinancing and the new 
money option, if so approved, with a settlement date of November 15, 2016. 
 
Mr. Demme made a motion to approve option #3 new money borrowing.  Mr. Meyer seconded 
the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 

c. Request for Time Extension to Record Conditionally Approved Plan #15-22 – Triangle 
Car Wash: 5 Strasburg Pike 

 
Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this agenda item.  Mr. John Freudenthal was 
present. 
 
Mr. Freudenthal is requesting a 60 day time extension to complete items related to their Land 
Development Plan.  He presented the Board an email with a summary list of the progress made 
since the time extension granted at the May 2, 2016 Board meeting.  He stated that the following 
items have been completed:  item #3 – plans submitted to and approvals received from Fire 
Department and Police Department but not from EMS, item #4 – revised plans and applications 
submitted to PennDOT for Highway Occupancy Permit, item #9 – stormwater management 
BMP operation and maintenance agreement and maintenance plan have been provided to be 
executed and recorded, and item #10 – temporary construction and grading easement agreement 
and easement exhibit have been provided to be executed and recorded.  He stated that the 
following items are being worked on: item #1 – civil plans, calculations and project narrative 
were revised per ELT/DMA Zoning, Subdivision and Land Development, Stormwater 
Management comments, item #2 – plans have been revised per HRG plan review comments 
pertaining to sewer to be resubmitted to HRG, item #5 – erosion control plans revised per letter 
and resubmitted to Lancaster County Conservation District, item #6 – in process of contracting a 
PA licensed landscape architect to provide landscape plan, item #7 – requests for sewage 
treatment capacity, water capacity and a properly executed DEP Planning Module to 
recommence shortly, and item #8 revised plans sent to Speedwell Construction to work on 



 

project cost estimate and separate sewage facilities construction cost option to provided financial 
security.  Mr. Hutchison expressed his concern that item #7 could not be completed in 60 days.  
He stated that the Board would need to approve a resolution for the PADEP Planning Module.  
He also expressed concern with the amount of items that hadn’t been completed since the last 
time extension was granted. 
 
Mr. Meyer made a motion to grant a time extension of 90 days to record the conditionally 
approved plan #15-22 for Triangle Car Wash at 5 Strasburg Pike. Mr. Eberly seconded the 
motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 

d. Request for Time Extension to Respond to Conditional Approval re: Wawa – 2132 
Lincoln Highway East 

 
Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this agenda item.  No one was present. 
 
Mr. Hutchison stated that the Board conditionally approved the plan and the applicant is asking 
for a time extension of 30 days to decide whether or not they accept the conditions of approval. 
 
Mr. Demme made a motion to grant a time extension of 30 days to respond to the conditional 
approval for Wawa at 2132 Lincoln Highway East.  Mr. Buckwalter seconded the motion and it 
was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 
New Business 
 

a. Ordinance re: Guaranty for ELSA Bank Loan Borrowing - $2.5 million 
 

Ms. Rhonda Lord from the Bond Counsel Forum spoke to the Board. She stated that this 
ordinance approves the Guaranty of the $2.5 million Sewer Authority borrowing that they 
approved through an ordinance at their June 8, 2016 meeting. She stated that the Guaranty states 
the Township will guarantee the loan. She stated that the Debt Service Schedule is attached to 
the Guaranty.  She stated that the Guaranty also approves the self-liquidating debt report and 
approves the sewer revenue lease issued under the Sewer Authority’s indenture from 1985 and it 
is the seventh supplemental lease. 
 
Mr. Demme made a motion to adopt the Ordinance for the Guaranty for ELSA Bank Loan 
Borrowing of $2.5 million.  Mr. Eberly seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous 
voice vote. 

Ordinance #325 
 

b. Request for Waiver of Land Development Planning – Highview Church of God: 2470 
Leaman Road 

 
Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this agenda item.  Mr. Dan Hill was present. 
 
Mr. Hill, president of the Church Council, explained that they wish to enclose the existing front 
entranceway and remodel the inside of the building.  Mr. Hutchison stated that the enclosing of 



 

the entranceway is technically an expansion of the building as a non-residential use which 
triggers land development.  He stated that the applicant is asking for a waiver due to the size and 
nature of the project.  He also stated that the Planning Commission recommended as a condition 
of approval that any further expansion of the building would require a Land Development Plan. 
 
Mr. Demme made a motion to approve the request for waiver of land development planning for 
Highview Church of God at 2470 Leaman Road.  Mr. Eberly seconded the motion and it was 
passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 

c. Fisher Stormwater Management Plan #16-16: 2655 Bachmantown Road 
 
Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this agenda item.  No one was present. 
 
Mr. Hutchison stated that the applicant needs to inform the Township whether or not they can 
satisfy the Township’s engineer review comments related to the Stormwater Management Plan.  
He stated that the plan is based upon the applicants Zoning Hearing Board approval to expand an 
existing retail on farm use.  He stated that due to the size and expansion covering additional 
impervious area they need to prepare a Stormwater Management Plan.  He stated that there are 
19 review comments with no response from the applicant. 
 
Mr. Eberly made a motion to approve the Fisher Stormwater Management Plan #16-16 at 2655 
Bachmantown Road subject to the Township engineer’s review comments.  Mr. Demme 
seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 

d. H & F Tire Stormwater Management Plan #16-17: 1834 Lincoln Highway East 
 

Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this agenda item.  Mr. Barry Fitzgerald Jr. 
was present.   
 
Mr. Fitzgerald stated that he just received the Township engineer’s review comments this 
afternoon and hasn’t had time to review them.  He stated that the project is to build an access 
drive at the rear of the property to allow trucks delivery access without using Lincoln Highway 
East which causes unsafe vehicular conditions.  Mr. Hutchison stated that the additional 
impervious surface is the reason for the Stormwater Management Plan.  Mr. Fitzgerald 
commented that they are putting in 3 infiltration areas with underground storage and infiltration 
to handle the stormwater.  Mr. Hutchison asked if the improvements on the PennDOT permit 
have been completed. Mr. Fitzgerald replied yes. He stated that the driveway is done, concrete 
walkway has been removed, some paving was installed, curbing for the HOP has been placed 
and other curbing has also been placed.  He stated that the improvements are not on the current 
plans.   
 
The Board and Mr. Fitzgerald are going to take additional time to review the Township 
engineer’s comments. No action was taken. 
 
 
 



 

Other Business: 
 

a. Consultant Engagement re: Route 30 Streetscape Plan Implementation 
 
Mr. John Esbenshade from Stevens & Lee Griffin made a presentation to the Board in regards to 
opportunities for possible financial sources to finance projects for the Route 30 Streetscape plan 
through federal and state appropriations, grants and loans.  He stated there is a 5 phase approach 
for programs including the feasibility phase, the application phase, the coordination and 
negotiation phase, implementation phase and post-implementation review phase. 
 
Mr. Eberly made a motion to approve the consultant engagement of Stevens & Lee Griffin for 
the Route 30 Streetscape Plan feasibility phase.  Mr. Demme seconded the motion and it was 
passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 

b. MS4 Report 
 
Mr. Hutchison reported that staff is completing the MS4 Annual Report for submission to DEP 
by June 30.  He also informed the Board that regular discussions have been held with West 
Lampeter Township in regards to the shared Stormwater Coordinator position.  He stated that 
they hope to have someone working sometime in July. 
 
Public Comment: 
 
Mr. Buckwalter discussed a Stormwater issue regarding American Music Theatre’s property.  He 
stated that the Township is holding funds due to a stormwater issues related to the parking lot.  
He stated that they are looking to possibly modify the retention basin as a possible solution.   
Mr. Buckwalter asked if the Board would consider addressing the issue of releasing the funds of 
approximately $15,000.00.  Mr. Hutchison stated that he met with Mr. Martin and discussed 
possible solutions that would provide additional stormwater benefits.  The Board discussed the 
issue. The Board suggested that the Township’s engineer recommend alternatives to the Board 
before making a decision. 
 
Mr. Buckwalter made a motion to release American Music Theatre’s financial security for all 
remaining items.  Mr. Blowers seconded the motion and it was defeated by a vote of one in favor 
(Mr. Buckwalter) and four against (Mr. Blowers, Mr. Eberly, Mr. Meyer and Mr. Demme). 
 
Adjournment: 
 
A motion was made by Mr. Meyer and seconded by Mr. Eberly to adjourn the meeting. The 
motion was passed by unanimous voice vote. The next regularly scheduled meeting is to be 
held on Monday, July 11, 2016 beginning at 7:30 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Ralph Hutchison 


























